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                                                            16th November, 2020 

FINALLY we are all back to school! It is nice to see all the students safe and sound after the 

summer break. Although most of the school activities were cancelled due to the pandemic, we 

are trying our best to schedule cultural events for our NCS students to encourage them to get 

involved with the new school life. Let’s take a look at the pictures!   

Students learning about 
traditional Chinese food 

The Fung Ling Spirit, eager to learn 

does not only apply to students, but 

also our teachers! 26 of them joined 

a cultural learning workshop to 

know more about the cultural 

background of our NCS students 

from religion to food culture. What 

an inspiring day!   

Teachers actively participating in 
the workshop. 

 

On the other hand, our S.1 NCS 

students attended a cultural 

sharing on Chinese traditional 

festivals. Although they were 

not allowed to sit close to one 

another, all of them managed to 

join the discussion and brought 

back plenty of snacks and 

souvenirs.   



 

  

 

Do you enjoy your lessons at home? 

I‘ve learned a lot of new stuff even 

though there was no  

school. Online learning is 

very convenient. All you  

need is wake up and join  

the class.  

     
      Hasnat S.2B  

 

I felt happy because I could get to see my 

teachers and friends through online class 

and know that they were  

doing fine, but it was sad 

at the same time because  

I don’t get to see  

them in real life.                
        Zachry S.2B 

 

 

It is easier to have class online 

since we don’t need to wake up 

early. I especially like Chinese and 

English online classes.  

They were fun but  

sometimes I need  

to catch up with  

the Chinese homework. 
    Irra S.2B 

 

It was fun to have online class. I had 

more time to do homework 

and more time to learn  

something else because  

lesson time was shorter.    

             
           Alex S.2B                  

 

It was a hard time during class 

suspension because of  

the lack of student-teacher 

interaction. I wished I 

could see my teachers and 

classmates in person.   
       Yashika S.3D  

 

During my class suspension, I couldn’t do  

much since no one should go out  

too often. Instead, I read some  

books. In my online lessons, I 

tried my best to keep up with  

the lecture. I hope the pandemic 

can end as soon as possible.        
         Charles S.3D 

           

    

 

I mostly stayed at home during class 

suspension. For most of my free time, I 

surfed the net and did some  

revision. Online learning  

was difficult and I need  

to spend time on catching 

up with the material.   
                     Thihansa S. 3D 

 

Other than having online classes, I 

read some history books  

and went running  

during class suspension. I think 

online learning is fun and  

convenient.  
                         Miguel S.3D 


